
Dear Prayer Partners,  

Greetings in the name of our wonderful Lord Jesus! God has certainly been good to 
us and we only have praise to Him for the great things He has done and 
continues to do in our lives!  

Since our last Prayer Update, three new churches (all in Florida) have taken us on 
for monthly support, bringing our current support level to 30%! We thank the 
Lord for abundantly providing for us.  

During the months of May and June we were home in North Carolina for several 
weeks and enjoyed being involved in our home church’s VBS (ask Jed who was 
fortunate enough to receive a pie in his face). We also attended Family Week for all 
the missionaries with our mission agency. The challenging preaching, practical 
teaching, and precious fellowship we received during that week was very 
encouraging to us.   

On June 27th-28th, we traveled to the Brazilian Consulate in Atlanta, Georgia and 
were able to obtain our daughter’s Brazilian citizenship as well as passport without 
any trouble. We are now ready (paper work wise) to move to Brazil as soon as the 
Lord brings in all our needed support!  

The last two days have been spent helping with a VBS at First Baptist Church in 
Wayland, Missouri. Please pray for the Lord to do a mighty work in the 
children’s hearts. We are thrilled to see so many young people receiving the 
Word of God this week and know His Word never return void!  

Praises: 

*God provided three new supporting churches! 
*Eliana has all her documents to go to Brazil! 
*The Lord provided another car for us after our vehicle’s  transmission gave 
out!  

Prayer Request:  

*Safety traveling many miles over the next couple of months 
*A full schedule for 2019  
*Good health and spiritual strength in our lives  

We covet your prayers and are humbled that God again and again shows 
Himself strong to us in answering specific prayers!  

Your Missionaries to Brazil,  

Jed, Gloria, and Eliana Duarte  


